June 13, 2022

His Excellency, Governor Christopher T. Sununu
And the Honorable Council

State House

Concord, NH 03301

REQUESTED ACTION

Authorize the Department of Natural and Cultural Resources, Division of Forests and Lands to enter
into a two-year contract, with an option to renew for an additional two-year period, with Deirdre
Brickner-Wood, LLC (VC# 164712), Durham, NH, in the amount of $48,000 for the coordination
of land protection activities under the Federal Forest Legacy Program upon Governor and Council
approval through June 30, 2024. 100% Federal Funds.

Funds are available in the following account for Fiscal Year 2023 and are anticipated to be available
in Fiscal Year 2024, upon the continued appropriation of funds in the future operating budget with
the authority to adji encumbranc: between fiscal © rs within the price limitation through the
Budget Office, if needed and justified.

Funding is available in account, Forest Legacy 11, as follows:

FY 2023 FY 2024
03-035-035-351010-35460000-046-500464 — Consultants $24,000 $24,000

EXPLANATION

Forest Legacy is a federal program created to protect forest land that is threatened by convers.un to
non-forest uses. Protection will be achieved through acquisition of conservation easements and fee
acquisition. Since 1990, the Division of Forests and Lands has held the responsibility of
administering the New Hampshire State Forest Legacy Program whereby over 267,500 acres of
undeveloped forestlands have been protected through conservation easements. The Legacy Program
works voluntarily with landowners seeking to assure their lands remain as working forests. The
contractor will work with landowners and project partners to bring these land protection projects to
fruition. _arrently, there are two Forest Legacy land protection projects in proc: It is due to
New Hampshire’s exceptional success at closing Legacy Projects that the grant has been awarded
for so many years running.

A Request for Proposal (RFP) for consulting services was posted on the Administrative Services
website on March 24, 2022. The proposal from Deirdre Brickner-Wood, LL.C was the only bid
received. Under previous contracts, Deirdre Brickner-Wood, LLC has performed exemplary work
on the New Hampshire Forest Legacy Program and based on the proposal, past performance,
education, and experience we seek your approval to enter into this contract.
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